
QUESTION TAKEN ON NOTICE 
 
ADDITIONAL ESTIMATES - 25 FEBRUARY 2014 
 
IMMIGRATION AND BORDER PROTECTION PORTFOLIO 
 
(AE14/269)  PROGRAMME – 2.1 Refugee and humanitarian assistance 
 
 
Senator Carr (Written) asked: 
 
What advice has the Department provided to the Government about complementary 
protection (in light of the Government’s intentions to remove the administrative 
procedures regarding the grant of complementary protection)? 
 
 
Answer: 
 
The department has provided advice on the implications of repealing the 
complementary protection provisions from the Migration Act 1958.  
 


